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>> Good afternoon.  Welcome to the Vets First 
webinar today.  Please hold on for just a moment.  
We're having just a few technical difficulties 
with our audio.  We will be back with everyone 
shortly.  Thank you.  Again, good afternoon.  
This is the Vets First web I near access to VA 
caregiving benefits.  Please hold on for a few 
more minutes.  We're having a couple of 
technical difficulties with our audio.  We'll be 
back with you shortly.  Thank you.  Good 
afternoon, everyone.  Welcome to the Vets First 
webinar, access to VA caregiving benefits.  
Please hold a few more minutes as we are trying 
to work out some technical difficulties.  We'll 
be back with you shortly.  Thank you. 
>> Okay.  We'd like to thank phone joining or 
webinar today.  We believe we've got our 
technical difficulties resolved, so we'll go 
ahead and start with our webinar titled access 
to VA caregiving benefits for Veterans with 
disabilities, presented by Vets First, a program 
of united spinal association.  I'm Chris 
Neiweem, Director of Veterans policy, and I'll 
be copresenting today with Heather Ansley, vice 
president of Vets First, and we'd like to make 
everyone aware that our webinars are archived on 
our website, so you will be able to retrieve them 
at a later date, and we also have a transcribing 
service that if you click, you can see the audio 
spelled out if that is something you'd like to 
do. 
 
During the presentation, we really welcome your 
questions, so as you develop questions, please 



go ahead and type those in the box, and at the 
end of the presentation, we will respond to those 
and we hope you can be developing those as we go 
forward and we'll get started here.  And thank 
you for bearing with us as we get off the ground 
here. 
 
And we'll start with Vets First's history and 
we'll turn it over to health for that segment. 
>> Heather:  Thank you, Chris, for the 
opportunity to speak on this call.  Again, my 
name is Heather Ansley and I am the vice president 
of Vets First.  We have been representing 
Veterans and their families for over 65 years, 
providing the tools Veterans and their 
dependents and survivors need in their pursuit 
of benefits before the Department of Veterans 
Affairs, whether that's disability compensation 
or access to healthcare benefits.  We've also 
been a leader in citing to ensure that all 
Veterans with disabilities have the opportunity 
to both live and work in their communities and 
to achieve the greatest independence possible, 
which includes fighting for Civil Rights and the 
opportunity for folks to be able to live, 
workings and travel in their community. 
 
Caregivers and the traffic that they perform have 
always been with us.  The wars in Iraq and 
Afghanistan have really highlighted the 
importance of caregivers for our Veterans.  And 
advances in battlefield medicine have allowed 
those who have sustained wounds while in theater 
to be treated more quickly, which thankfully has 
increased the survival rates and also the 
Veterans that are living with disabilities upon 
their return and even these days those who are 
staying on active duty and in some cases even 
returning to the war theater. 
 
We also know as an organization that has been 
around for a number of years that there's also 
a group of people who acquired their disabilities 
in previous wars, and those individuals are 
living longer in their communities.  And in many 



cases, they may also now be need assistance, not 
due just to their disabilities that they have 
acquired, but also now due to age-related 
disabilities that have hindered their ability 
and increased their need for caregiving 
assistance. 
 
I thought it would be helpful for us to take a 
look at the broad picture of Veterans who are 
living with disabilities.  There are about 5.5 
million Veterans who are disabled, according to 
the American community survey, and our latest 
statistics from the Department of Veterans 
Affairs showed about 3.84 million Veterans 
receive VA disability compensation.  And 
disability compensation is available for 
Veterans who have an injury or an illness that 
was caused or aggravated by their military 
service and that VA has determined is related to 
their service and, therefore, they receive 
benefits. 
 
There's also another group of Veterans, about 
310,000 who receive VA pension benefits and 
pensions are generally available to Veterans who 
are low income and either over the age of 65 or 
are permanently and totally disabled and who also 
served during a period of war.  So again, a 
population of individuals who have disabilities 
and/or who may also be over the age of 65 and in 
need of caregiving. 
 
In addition to Veterans who have acquired 
disabilities, we also have many who are now 
aging.  And just to take a look on the next slide 
at those Veterans from different conflicts that 
are aging, we have Vietnam era Veterans.  About 
7.3 million of those Veterans.  The Korean 
conflict, about 2.1 million.  And our greatest 
generation, World War II, 1.2 million.  So we've 
got 10.6 million Veterans who are really hitting 
that baby boomer and older age, again, that may 
be need something type of caregiving service, 
whether it's due to having a disability or having 
an aging-related disability. 



 
So as we begin to look at who are caregivers, we 
know that many people who are on this webinar 
today are caregivers themselves, and we thank you 
for this service that you provide.  And we know 
that caregivers may be spouses or parents or 
children, friends, neighbors.  And really, the 
important aspect of that is that anyone can be 
a caregiver, and there are many types of 
individuals who do provide those services. 
 
Then there's a lot of ways in which caregivers 
can assist Veterans, whether that is help in 
perform something kind of activity of daily 
living, which may be bathing or dressing, eating, 
toileting, lots of different types of 
activities, or performing what are called 
instrumental activities of daily living, which 
can include taking medications, housework, 
shopping, grocery shopping, managing your 
financial resources.  Lots of different things 
that any one of us may need help with at any given 
time. 
 
The caring for military families, the Elizabeth 
Dole foundation, worked with the Rand 
Corporation to really determine, what were the 
needs of military caregivers and how could we 
help to identify some of the gaps in the programs 
and policies and services that are designed to 
assist them?  And the result of that work was a 
study that has just recently come out called 
hidden heroes, America's military caregivers.  
Senator Elizabeth Dole created her foundation 
after she saw firsthand at Walter Reed when she 
was serving as a caregiver to herself to her 
husband, former senator Bob Dole, about the 
struggles that caregivers face, and she really 
felt the need to learn more about this 
population. 
 
The Rand study provides us with some interesting 
statistics on caregiving for our nation's 
Veterans.  About 5.5 million individuals are 
provide something type of caregiving service for 



Veterans or service members who are living with 
disabilities.  Of those, we have about 
1.1 million that are post 9/11 Veterans.  And 
basically, that means Veterans who served in the 
wars in Iraq or Afghanistan. 
 
When we look at the population of kind of pre-9/11 
and post 9/11, children who are caring for aging 
parents, veteran parents make up the biggest 
share of caregivers for pre-9/11 Veterans and 
spouses represent the biggest pair share of 
post-9/11 caregivers based on this study.  Next 
slide, please. 
 
Whether the study compared caregivers with 
non-caregivers, the results showed the impact 
that caregiving had on an individual.  For 
example, caregivers' mental and physical health 
is not as good as those of non-caregivers.  
Military caregivers, which again, is just anyone 
who provides caregiving services for Veterans.  
They also report lower levels of satisfaction 
with their family, marital relationships.  In 
addition, caregivers have to attempt to juggle 
both caregiving and jobs in many cases, which can 
lead to missed workings cause financial strain, 
and lead to lost productivity. 
 
What the study discovered was that there were 
some unique characteristics of our post-9/11 
caregivers.  For example, they were less likely 
to have a support network.  In fact, about 47% 
of those caregivers reported that they had a 
support network to lean on, as opposed to about 
71% of pre-9/11 caregivers.  Our younger 
caregivers are also more likely to be employed.  
53% of them report having employment versus 47% 
of caregivers of pre-9/11 Veterans. 
 
Also, the post-9/11 caregivers reported that 
they were less likely help with some of those 
activities of daily living or instrumental 
activities that we discussed earlier a few slides 
back.  They also reported that they were more 
likely to need to help their veteran in coping 



with situations that may be stressful or cause 
anxiety, and overall just looking at the economic 
impact of these caregivers, the study found that 
they provide services in the range of about 
$3 million is the economic value of the services 
provided. 
 
What we know is that our caregivers need support 
as well, and in order to do the amazing work that 
many caregivers do, there's a need to access 
training, to help meet the specific needs of the 
veteran that they're caring for, the opportunity 
to get to seek respite services, the ability to 
tap into the types of things that can help them 
stay healthy, manage the stress of the 
caregiving, and in general, just be able to take 
care of themselves while they're also taking care 
of their Veterans. 
 
So some of the proposed solutions that were in 
this hidden heroes study, there was four of them 
that I just wanting to over briefly.  One was the 
need to empower military caregivers.  That we 
really need to provide high quality education and 
training that can help them understand what are 
their roles and how did they learn the skills that 
they need?  They also need access to the benefits 
and services that help them remain healthy, and 
to make the public aware of the services that our 
caregivers are providing so that they are able 
to appreciate and understand workplace strain or 
relationship strain by understanding the role of 
those caregivers. 
 
Secondly, that we need to promote work 
environments that can help people support 
caregivers and understand the roles that they're 
playing in that environment.  We also need to 
look at what are the gaps in some of the programs 
that are out there and are there some unique needs 
of these caregivers that we need to figure out 
how to better address.  And we also need to make 
sure that we have services that are available to 
Veterans, caregivers of Veterans, regardless, 
necessarily, of their relationship to each 



other, because we know that people have many 
different and diverse types of relationships 
that may lead to caregiving responsibilities and 
to make sure that we are getting those people the 
resources that they need so they can continue to 
provide the care.  It's the most important 
thing. 
 
We also need for look at the long-term well-being 
of the caregiver and how to help them in looking 
at financial and legal plans, insure continuity 
for the person, the veteran that they're 
providing care to, and also how to make sure that 
the programs and services that are out there that 
people may currently be depending upon, how to 
make sure that even in times when, you know, 
folks' interests or attention to Veterans and the 
wars as we move on from those times, how do we 
make sure that programs are sustainable and that 
people continue to receive the supports and 
services that they need, which are critically 
important? 
 
One of the first opportunities that we saw coming 
on the heels of this hidden heroes reporting 
released as an event at the White House on 
April 11th.  And senator Elizabeth Dole and 
several former first ladies, including First 
Lady Michelle Obama and Dr. Jill Biden, brought 
together some military caregivers and made some 
announcements which we think are a good step in 
helping to meet some of these needs.  And one of 
those that the senator announced was the release 
of the new online resource for caregivers that 
was put together by the Military Officers 
Association of America.  They really 
spearheaded that.  It's an online guide that 
helps provide information to caregivers as 
they're navigating the legal and financial needs 
of caregiving.  It provides information about 
how to access VA benefits, how do you look at your 
try care benefits, any DOD benefits you may have 
from the Department of Defense, and Vets First 
was very proud to serve as a consultant and 
contributor in the development of this resource.  



It's available at the website on your screen, 
moaa.org/caregiver, and we would just encourage 
each of you to take an opportunity to go to that 
website and to learn more about the resources 
that are available.  We hope that the work of 
Mrs. Dole's foundation and the research that has 
come out of the Rand reports on our hidden heroes 
will really help to heighten the awareness of 
caregiver issues and help us to continue to 
develop new resources and opportunities to meet 
their needs. 
 
Now we're going to switch gears a little bit and 
talk about some of the benefits that are 
available for our caregivers through the 
Department of Veterans Affairs and then 
subsequently some legislative issues that we 
would like to address to help these benefits be 
each more broadly available.  So at this time I'm 
going to turn it back over to Chris Neiweem, our 
Director of Veterans policy, and he's going to 
walk you through that.  Chris? 
>> Chris:  Thanks, Heather.  So we've gotten a 
good background on caregivers and their 
community and how we want to sort of shift to the 
current benefits that service them of those needs 
and VA benefits and start focusing on that.  And 
we will eventually go into sort of a looking 
forward and where those policies can be improved 
and supported going forward. 
 
It starts with a landmark piece of legislation 
that created the VA caregivers program.  That 
law was signed by President Obama in 2010 
entitled the Caregivers and Omnibus Services 
Act, Public Law 111-163.  The intent is to 
provide assistance to disabled Veterans and 
their caregivers.  That's the basic purpose of 
it.  It is sort of divided into two broad areas.  
There are the general services for caregivers of 
Veterans of all eras and there are enhanced 
benefits for caregivers of Veterans who were 
injured in the line of duty after 9/11, as we had 
mentioned earlier, our post-9/11 Veterans 
serving in Iraq and Afghanistan.    



 
Starting first with the general VA caregiving 
services that are available across eras is VA 
resources.  And firstly, access to VA benefits, 
the caregiver support line is a good resource to 
give you the broad look across the spectrum of 
what they offer.  There's education and training 
and other support services, and on the VA 
website, it plots it out and you can get a better 
idea, but we want to focus on some important ones 
here, and as we know, many of you fulfill 
caregiving duties and maybe even be familiar.  
Others are not.  But caregiving requires a broad 
array of tasks, and this website does a good job 
of organizing those responsibilities and 
providing best practices to how to better manage 
all of those duties from medication logs and 
keeping track of the medications your veteran may 
be using and timing those medications, keeping 
a chart so that you are better able to avoid 
multiple calls with the doctor and kind of stay 
on track with those.  It also reduces your 
stress, because that is one key area is 
medications and organizing those 
responsibilities, and that's just one example. 
 
There's also a segment that allows you access to 
caregiver stories and anecdotes.  So everyone's 
situation is different.  There's a variety of 
concerns and considerations when caregiving, and 
it's encouraging to meet someone else that has 
the same scenario and getting in touch and 
growing that community and learning best 
practices and where they have been successful and 
strategies they have used to lighten the burden 
and keep their own physical health and emotional 
health strong so that they can continued to 
support the veteran. 
 
Another example, a more specific one is the 
building better caregivers workshop on the VA web 
page.  Now, this is a little more extensive.  
It's a six week workshop.  It's obviously free.  
It was developed at Stanford University to put 
multiple caregiver participants into this 



workshop that is instructed by caregivers, 
months raters that are caregivers themselves, 
with that experience, to learn time management 
skills, stress management, encourage healthy 
eating and diet, as well as strategies that have 
been found to be successful at managing the 
emotions that can come with this task.  So I do 
encourage you to call the VA resource line to 
learn more about this.  Their caregiver support 
coordinators will be able to explain this in 
greater detail and there is a caregiver support 
coordinator at every VA Medical Center as well.  
So those resources will be available. 
 
And basically, the way that VA determines the 
eligibility is through what we call activities 
of daily living.  And if there's an inability to 
perform those tasks, as we mentioned earlier, 
basic tasks, eating, bathing, you're eligible.  
And there are regulations that the VA has that 
better define that, but they have them listed, 
and that is, essentially, how the qualification 
is set to gain access. 
 
Some of these enhanced benefits that were 
mentioned, we're going to go into some of the 
featured standout of benefits of the enhanced VA 
caregiving services.  There's monthly stipend, 
healthcare, travel expenses, respite care, and 
mental health services.  Really landmark 
benefits in this legislation designed to keep the 
caregiver strong so that they can continued to 
perform their important duties of keeping the 
veteran healthy. 
 
The way the law reads is the eligibility for this 
program as a veteran or service member who is 
leaving the service who sustained a serious 
injury, including a traumatic brain injury or 
other issues that could have been sustained in 
theater, like PTSD, which is posttraumatic 
stress disorder, and it was incurred or 
aggravated in the line of duty after 9/11.  
Again, our post-9/11 Veterans, Iraq and 
Afghanistan.  Operation Iraqi Freedom and 



Enduring Freedom.  And they will, you know, 
demonstrate this need for personal services 
after they've sustained this, and it is important 
to note that the word injury is seen in this law, 
and that is something, as Heather had mentioned 
earlier, we want to focus in on, because this 
benefit is so great, but because of that 
language, injury, there are some of those gaps 
there that exist for illnesses and other 
disabilities where those Veterans and their 
caregivers would like to expand that.  We will 
talk about that more later, but notice the word 
injury there is something that we want to be 
conscious of, because going forward, that will 
be one of our goals to expand this program. 
 
Moving forward on these standout benefits is the 
monthly stipend.  And when applying for the 
benefit, a caregiver can be designated the 
primary caregiver for the veteran and can be 
found to be eligible for the monthly stipend.  
And it provides financial assistance based on the 
amount of hours of caregiving that are taking 
place for the veteran.  And VA has their own sort 
of rules for this and their regulations to 
determine that, but basically, it is based on the 
hours of personal care that the caregiver manages 
for the veteran based on those activities of 
daily living that they need the support for.  And 
it could be rewarded up to the 40 hours a week 
and VA has a scale they use for determine this 
go stipend, and it is based off of a U.S. 
Department of Labor, Bureau of Labor Statistics 
figure.  They use home health aides as a baseline 
and they determine it off of there.  And the 
regulation also mandates that and VA pays what 
would otherwise be paid to a caregiver in that 
geographic location.  So again, the formula is 
sort of extensive, but in a basic sense VA will 
use those regulations to determine the amount of 
caregiving up to 40 hours per week. 
 
Earlier, Heather had spoken to a hidden heroes 
study that came out that showed all sorts of needs 
that many people in the public just were not aware 



of, and that's their whole reason behind the 
hidden heroes title.  The caregivers have 
largely been out of sight and have not been a 
focus, and many caregivers, as I'm sure many of 
you know and have lived, have really sacrificed 
greatly.  You can't leave the workforce.  You 
may have reduced income as a result of your 
caregiving duties, which can result in loss of 
healthcare.  So under this law, the enhanced 
benefited includes the champ VA through VA for 
the qualified caregivers of those severely 
injured Veterans to provide the healthcare.  
Pretty simple concept of keeping the caregiver 
healthy so they can continued to provide for the 
healthcare of the veteran.  And one requirement 
is that the caregiver does not have another 
association of health insurance.    
 
Part of the law did require a study about the 
feasibility of extending it to Veterans of 
previous eras, and that's something that Vets 
First supports and many organizations support, 
because we know that need exists.  The law called 
for this report after two years and VA completed 
it after that time and had reported back to 
Congress, to the Senate and the house VA 
committees and the result of the report was that 
they could do it.  They could, in fact, expand 
the program to Veterans of previous eras and that 
it was feasible.  That it was operationally 
feasible.  VA did, however, issue not concern, 
but a pointed that they want to make sure that 
the financial resources are available.   
 
So they wanted to make sure that funding would 
be provided to make sure that expansion could 
happen, could happen strongly and they did 
believe that somewhere in the area of 2,000 
full-time staff positions would need to be added 
to the workforce to make certain we know VA would 
expand the program and that's encouraging for us 
to hear, because we believe that they should.  In 
order to get them to do that, that requires 
congressional action.  So we're looking at 
legislation and we're looking at how we can get 



that changed so that VA can expand it and we can 
provide these important services that we know go 
so far to help caregivers to Veterans of previous 
eras.  They would benefit from that.   
 
We want to make sure that -- and the need for 
this, as we've discussed, is that it is currently 
limited.  Those enhanced services are limited to 
post 9/11.  We want to remove that for expanded 
Veterans of previous eras.  The injury aspect of 
law earlier, that word injury, we want to make 
that more inclusive to include the diseases and 
illnesses and other disabilities so that it is 
more inclusive and those Veterans can be given 
access to the services, and most of you know, as 
being caregivers, that this support is occurring 
and it's important, but again, it wasn't publicly 
as focused on until the unfortunate consequences 
of war in this latest conflict started coming to 
be visible and we saw these injuries from the 
servicemen and women coming back, so now that we 
have the focus on that, we want to make sure that 
we can expand the benefits that are currently 
being provided. 
 
So legislation.  The caregivers expansion and 
improvement act would do that.  The bill in the 
house is HR 3383 introduced by congresswoman 
Elizabeth Esty and the sample content has been 
introduced by the chairman of the Senate Veterans 
affairs committee, Bernie Sanders.  Those bills 
would expand the enhanced program benefits for 
all Veterans of all eras.  And the bill, the Esty 
bill currently has 15 cosponsors in the house and 
Vets First has strongly supported that bill and 
we will continue to support that bill.  We will 
be pushing for committee action as that bill has 
not seen a lot of activity in the congressional 
process as of yet.  We'll continued to focus on 
that. 
 
Now, the Sanders bill, on the other hand, has 
received some attention, and senator Sanders 
being the chairman of the Senate Veterans affairs 
committee has sort of a very visible role in the 



process, and he has pushed strongly for the bill.  
Now, that bill, Senate Bill 851, is also part of 
a much larger bill that chairman senator Bernie 
Sanders has, and that is senate bill 1982.  Now, 
that is a very large bill with different 
comprehensive veteran benefits provisions, but 
this bill is in there and it did get action on 
the Senate floor and it came very close to 
advancing past the Senate.  It did not, because 
of some financial concerns about some of the 
rules in Congress about spending, and it was 
returned to the Senate Veterans affairs 
committee.  Senator Sanders is very serious 
about promoting it.  He's been very vocal about 
he will bring that up again.  As he works on his 
colleagues in the Senate to get over the volt 
threshold to make that happen.  So both of those 
we strongly support here at Vets First and will 
continue to support. 
 
Another piece of legislation is the Veterans 
caregivers act House Resolution 3672, HR 3672, 
and this legislation would address the concern 
that we have, we've vocalized earlier about the 
illness and injury issue, making sure that it is 
more inclusive and this bill would do that, 
including the illnesses and expanding the 
definition to make this great benefit available 
to more Veterans and their caregivers.  It also 
would require that VA measure, conduct an 
assessments, a sort of satisfaction assessment 
that would measure the burdens that are currently 
being experienced by caregivers.  We have not 
had movement in the house on this bill.  Vets 
First is supportive and as so many bills we 
support, we write a letter of support to the 
member of Congress.  We do hill visits and we 
continued to write about these as well in the Vets 
First website to encourage people to contacted 
their members and continue to support these 
bills. 
 
In moving forward, another piece of legislation, 
and this is important to note, that the hidden 
heroes study generated the concept for this bill.  



This bill, Senate Bill 2243, this is a military 
and veteran caregiver services improvement act 
that senator Murray introduced in response to 
this study.  And now that we know all of the vast 
needs of the caregiver community, this goes to 
answer many of those.  It would extend VA 
caregiving program eligibility to Veterans of 
all eras and it would also be inclusive of the 
illnesses in others.  So this really responds to 
almost all of our primary concerns with the 
expansion and needing to expand. 
 
It also would remove barriers to transferring GI 
bill education benefits of severely injured 
service members to their dependents.  That 
supports the legislation that we're going to 
continue to be pushing to get this through in the 
Congress and another provision of this bill would 
call for a longitudinal study and severely 
injured Veterans and their families, because we 
know there's a benefit, too.  When we know 
information, we can better look for policy 
strategies to make improvements. 
 
In Congress, I think it really is not a surprise 
to many of us that there's a lot of battles in 
Congress.  There's a lot of disagreements and 
many different issues, and you can watch the news 
and it's not uncommon to see arguments in that.  
But on Veterans issues, it's a little bit 
different.  The Veterans committees in 
Congress, both the Senate and the house, are very 
agreeable on their prince pal duty of serving 
Veterans.  And there is a bipartisan culture on 
those committees.  And in the hearings that take 
place often, the Democrat or Republican 
leadership, the chairmen and ranking member, as 
they're called on these committees, are 
complimentary and they're very agreeable on all 
of these issues, and that's encouraging.  And it 
should be that way. 
 
Most of the issues and disagreements focus on VA 
oversight issues and the fiscal challenges, 
which is basically the national debt versus the 



need for services.  That ongoing debate.  That 
is really the overview.  So the issues are cost, 
not partisanship, as often the case with other 
issues. 
 
So the financial constraints can cause some 
disagreements.  We saw that with the Senate Bill 
1982 which has the caregiver expansion, the 
legislation we're strongly support are or we want 
to see passed.  It is an election year and we want 
to be conscious of that as members want to be 
reelected and keep their jobs so they can 
continue to focus on their priorities.  That, 
for us, is something we watch, because it's less 
likely to be able to get movement sometimes in 
that kind of environment.  Traditionally, there 
has been a major Veterans bill passed each year 
or some sort of semblance of legislation.  We did 
not see that last year.  We would have liked to 
have seen that, and we'd like to see that this 
year.  Reasons for that have been these 
continued fiscal fights, and we saw, like, the 
government shut down issue back in the fall.  
Those are things that no one likes, but 
especially us here serving Veterans, because 
Veterans and caregivers already have a lot on 
their plate.  They don't need the extra burdens 
of wondering whether or not they're going to get 
their services.  So we will be continuing to 
focus on these issues and drawing attention to 
them, regardless of whether it's an election year 
or not. 
 
And that's really where all of you come in, and 
it can not be understated that your members of 
Congress need to hear from you.  And there's a 
variety of ways to do that:  Writing letters, 
requesting meetings, especially when they're 
back in the states and districts, meeting with 
constituents, making calls, e-mails, and that 
matters.  The more they hear, the more pressure 
they're under to hear the issues, understand the 
issues, and why they're important.  And 
expanding this benefit to Veterans of previous 
eras is something that's very important.  At the 



U.S. house and Senate websites, you can find your 
representative if you don't know who that is.  
And over time, sometimes these districts change 
and our representative can change, so it's 
important to make sure we know who it is so we 
can engage in that advocacy.  Also, please 
continue to visit the Vets First website and the 
things we're talking about and keeping up today, 
and also go and click under new advocacy lists.  
There's a button where you can click and become 
part of that.  We'd like to encourage you to 
visit the site for that.  And again, we can't 
under state how important it is that you are 
informing your views to these policy-makers.  
Oftentimes things can be stressful.  They can be 
frustrating.  But it's important that we 
continue to do that.  And we strongly encourage 
that. 
 
The resources, again, as mentioned earlier, the 
VA caregiver support line is a good one.  And the 
VA caregiver web page, www.caregiver.va.gov, 
please do check that out, and we hope that sort 
of this overview, and many of you may be extremely 
familiar already or not so much what these 
benefits are and the policies and the legislation 
out there that can improve them and why it's 
important to you as you engage in your duties that 
are very important and that Veterans seriously 
depend on every single day. 
 
So at that point, I know some questions may be 
coming in, so we will encourage you if you develop 
some questions to go ahead and submit those and 
we will go ahead and open up for questions and 
bring Heather back here as well and hopefully 
that has been informative for you. 
>> Heather:  Thank you, Chris.  We appreciate 
the overview that you have given us.  At this 
time, as Chris mentioned, we do have an 
opportunity to answer some of your questions.  
There's a question box on your side panel that 
you can input and send those to us.  Our first 
question that we have is for you, Chris.  Can you 
tell us a little bit about why the enhanced 



caregiver benefits were not originally made 
available to all Veterans? 
>> Chris:  Thanks, Heather.  That's a great 
question.  The reason why that is, I think 
previous to after the 9/11 attack and after we 
mobilized forces and responded in Iraq and 
Afghanistan and began to experience war for the 
first time in many years, as those injuries were 
received, it started becoming obvious with the 
increase in battlefield medicine that many 
service members survived wounds that in the 
Vietnam conflict they may have not been able to 
survive through some of the more rapid medical 
response and activities on the battlefield and 
that caregiving was going to be something that 
was critically needed.  We all know that it 
always has been, but until the attention on these 
conflicts and The Nation's attention at what was 
happening now, the public really wasn't aware.  
So the public awareness of the caregivers was not 
there.  They were out of sighted.  So now that 
they are more in sight, we have more of an idea 
of why this is important and through the study 
that senator Dole and these other partners have 
revealed, now we know all of these burdens and 
financial purposes, the healthcare burdens, the 
stress.  It's in the public conscience much 
more.  So I think the answer to the question, the 
basic answer is that the public conscience was 
just not as aware of what caregivers do until 
these latest conflicts.  So hopefully now it's 
more of an awareness and in greater numbers to 
understand where the caregiver plays such a 
critical role alongside with the veteran. 
>> Heather:  Thank you, Chris.  I'd like to take 
an opportunity now to address a few of our other 
questions that we've had come in today.  First 
of all, the next questions looks at timelessness 
and looking at the benefits backlog and are there 
ways that we can expedite Veterans available, 
benefits to our aging Veterans and caregivers?  
As many of us have probably heard on benefits 
through the Department of Veterans Affairs, 
whether it's applying for stability compensation 
or pension benefits or those can be backlogged 



in trying to get those benefits through the VA.  
And VA is currently working on trying to attack 
the backlog and was working to see what they 
could, by 2015, the goal is to decrease the 
processing time to 125 days or 98% accuracy.  We 
know that VA has made strides in that and that 
Congress is continuing to try to hold their feet 
to the fire to make sure that that happens.  I 
would suggest that folks to make sure that you're 
working with a veteran service organization 
that's in your local area so that you have the 
opportunity to be able to know what the benefits 
are that are available and also to continue to, 
as Chris mentioned again with our legislators, 
there's still a lot of focus on there about 
changes we can make benefits wise, so I think 
that's something else that we need to continue 
to look at. 
 
We have another question here that is related to 
Veterans who may need to receive benefits that 
were injured not as a part of their military 
service, so they are those who are not 
service-connected.  They may have acquired 
their disability later in life and now receive 
healthcare through the VA.  The caregiver 
benefits that are tied specifically to 
service-connected disabilities are not going to 
be available to those Veterans, but 
opportunities that are available in the broader 
healthcare system would be.  So I think that it's 
a matter of looking at what's available to anyone 
who's enrolled in the VA healthcare system, which 
can include some home care and other 
opportunities, but not necessarily some of the 
benefits we talked about today.  And we know that 
this is an issue that's out there. 
 
Chris, we have another question related to just 
explaining for us a little bit about what respite 
care is.  Can you provide us with a few more 
details on that, please? 
>> Sure.  So respite care is sort of a 
substitute, if you will, allowing the caregiver 
a break to take some time off, relax, recharge, 



and have someone else sort of substituting in 
their place to provide that care while they can 
recharge, and that's important, because it's a 
lot of work and everyone needs time off.  So 
respite is, essentially, short-term relief of 
allowing someone else to provide those services.  
And in the caregiver law, there's also a 
provision for the caregivers that engage in 
training and take advantage of some of the 
services at VA.  They will have someone provide 
that respite during those periods ever time as 
well, so the veteran never experiences a lapse 
in their care, but the caregiver can have some 
time to recharge and take care of themselves so 
they can maximize their ability to take care of 
their veteran into the future and going forward. 
>> Heather:  Very good.  Another question that 
we have, Chris, relates to if somebody needs to 
access caregiver services, what is the best way 
for them to do that somehow do you help somebody 
get these services? 
>> Chris:  The best way to do that would be to 
go to the VA directly.  Certainly if you have a 
VA Medical Center close by, you can go and do it 
that way, or you can go line and access the 
benefit that way and there would be instructions 
for how to proceed and how to fill out the 
appropriate information and give your 
information and send it over to the VA.  So the 
website is fairly easy to use and that's 
recommended, although you could go to the local 
VA Medical Center or call the VA caregiver 
support line and access it that way. 
>> Heather:  Yes.  And I think the importance of 
looking at the VA caregiver hotline is a great 
entry step, and also, as Chris mentioned earlier, 
the caregiver support coordinators that are at 
each VA Medical Center are another good point of 
contact to be able to talk to folks that can help 
get you into that system. 
 
We also have a question about, basically, how 
this might apply to a spouse who has never worked 
before.  Chris, can you help us?  Would a 
caregiver who is a spouse who has never worked 



before, would that have any impact on the 
Veterans' ability to get these benefits? 
>> Chris:  No.  That is not a factor.  The 
factor really revolves around the activities of 
daily living that the veteran can not engage in 
and the amount of caregiving that is required.  
So no, that is not a factor.  It is strictly how 
much caregiving is required and the personal care 
that that caregiver is providing to the veteran. 
>> Heather:  We also have a question about these 
enhanced services that are available and a 
question about the types of Veterans that 
currently they're eligible for.  Can you go over 
that again for us? 
>> Chris:  Yes.  These are what we traditionally 
refer to as the post-9/11 Veterans who have 
sustained an injury concurrent to their military 
service.  So these are Veterans that served in 
Iraq or Afghanistan and they have been injured 
in combat.  They have mental health challenges 
as a result of their combat.  This could be 
posttraumatic stress disorder.  This could be a 
traumatic brain injury from glass or sustained 
injuries as well while serving.  So those are 
Veterans that would be eligible for the enhanced 
services.  So it is post-9/11 is the era that 
that is.  So our response to that is supporting 
the law to have it expanded previous, but those 
are the Veterans currently that would be eligible 
post-9/11 that have an injury as a result of their 
military service, end of story.  That is who 
would be eligible. 
>> Heather:  Right.  And I think pointing out, 
also, that those extra enhanced benefits are 
again, as we mentioned earlier, are for Veterans 
who have service connected disabilities that is 
a requirement.  Many things within the 
healthcare realm is based on your healthcare 
need, but these extra enhanced benefits are tied 
to service connection.  But there are benefits 
that are available to everyone who is eligible 
for VA healthcare, but again, there are limits 
in that realm. 
 
A question about who would receive the monthly 



stipend if there is a monthly stipend that's 
available.  Can you talk, Chris, about the 
primary caregiver? 
>> Chris:  VA processes the application, so they 
will process the application and look at the 
information about the veteran and the caregiver, 
and they will evaluate that and when that process 
is over, they will inform next steps, but once 
the caregiver is deemed as the primary caregiver, 
the stipend is provided to the caregiver to carry 
out those duties.  And VA is also responsible for 
not just administering, but the oversight as 
well.  So VA is responsible for making sure that 
the applications are correct and that the amount 
of need is correct and that is what their role 
is.  That's what they're supposed to be doing and 
that's sort of an overview.  So the caregiver 
will get that stipend direct from VA. 
>> Heather:  Very good.  For those of you who 
asked questions that were related to a specific 
situation that you're dealing with, I want to let 
you know that we will be following up with you 
offline.  We do have your information and will 
be able to get back with you directly, again, for 
some of you who asked questions that were 
specifically related to a situation that you're 
dealing with.  So please stay tuned, knowing 
that you will get a response on those.  And 
again, we have reached the end of our time this 
afternoon.  I want to thank everyone for joining 
with us and bearing with us through our technical 
difficulties that we experienced, and just to 
remind everyone that the time limit -- I'm sorry, 
the webinar will be archived on the Vets First 
website.  We have a button on the website for 
this webinar.  It will be up there in about a week 
or so, and all the previous webinars we have done 
are up there as well if you want to go back and 
tune in to any of those that we've done in the 
past.  Again, thank you for your time this 
afternoon.  We really appreciate it.  And this 
concludes the webinar. 
 
(end of webinar) 
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